
 
 
                                    Legal Department American Electric Power 
 1 Riverside Plaza 
 Columbus, OH 43215-2373 
 AEP.com 

November 2, 2018 
 
Chairman Asim Z. Haque 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio  43215 
 
RE:  In the Matter of the Letter of Notification Application of  
 AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. for a Certificate of 

Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the  
 Howard-Fostoria and Howard-Bucyrus Center 138kV Transmission 

Line Extension Project 
 Case No 18-1389-EL-BLN 
 Proof of Compliance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07 and 4906-6-08 
 
Dear Chairman Haque: 
 
AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. hereby files this proof of compliance with 
the notice requirements set forth in Rules 4906-6-07 and 4906-6-08 of the Ohio 
Administrative Code for the above-referenced project applications: 
 

1. In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07(A)(1), AEP Ohio Transmission 
Company, Inc. served a copy of the Letter of Notification to each required 
chief executive officer or public agency head on October 3, 2018. 

2. In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07(A)(2), AEP Ohio Transmission 
Company, Inc., served a copy of the Letter of Notification to the main public 
libraries on October 3, 2018. 

3. In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07(A)(3), AEP Ohio Transmission 
Company, Inc. maintains information on the website for each project as to 
how to request a copy of the Letter of Notification. 

4. In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-08(A), AEP Ohio Transmission 
Company, Inc. published public notice of the Letter of Notification in a 
newspaper of general circulation in the project’s area on October 1, 2018. 

5. In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-08(B), AEP Ohio Transmission 
Company, Inc. mailed a letter describing the project to each property owner 
and affected tenant via first class mail on October 3, 2018. The letter met all 
the requirements of this rule. 

  

Hector Garcia 
Christen M. Blend 
Senior Counsel – 
Regulatory Services 
(614) 716-3410 (P) 
(614) 716-1915 (P) 
hgarcia1@aep.com 
cmblend@aep.com  

mailto:cmblend@aep.com
mailto:hgarcia1@aep.com
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Christen M. Blend      
Hector Garcia (0084517) 
Christen Blend (0086881) 
Counsel for AEP Ohio Transmission Company 
 
cc: Jon Pawley 



 

 
 
AEP Ohio 
700 Morrison Road 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
 

 
October 3, 2018 
 
«OFFICE» 
«ATTENTION» 
«ADDRESS» 
«CITY», «STATE» «ZIP» 
 
RE: Letter of Notification 

Howard-Fostoria and Howard-Bucyrus Center 138 kV Transmission Line Extension Project 
Case Number: 18-1389-EL-BLN 

 
Dear «ADDRESSEE»: 
 
We want to let you know about a proposed transmission line project in your area. The project, 
announced in August as the Sharon Township – Vernon Township Transmission Line Project, has been 
filed with the Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) as the Howard-Fostoria and Howard-Bucyrus Center 138 
kV Transmission Line Extension Project. 
 
The project involves: 

• Building approximately one-half mile of 138-kilovolt (kV) transmission line. The line will connect 
to the Howard Substation located off OH-61. 

• Adding about 4 miles of new wires to existing steel lattice towers. 
 
The purpose of this project is to upgrade electric transmission facilities in northern Ohio to support an 
independent power producer. The majority of the transmission line will be located on land owned by 
AEP Ohio in Sharon Township in Richland County, and Vernon Township in Crawford County. The project 
will be an approximate $3 million investment.  Construction is scheduled to begin early next year and be 
completed next fall. 
 
AEP Ohio Transco has submitted the attached Letter of Notification to the OPSB. This is required 
whenever we make certain changes to our transmission facilities, according to Rule 4906-6-01, et. seq., 
of the Ohio Administrative Code. The company is filing this project as the Howard-Fostoria and Howard-
Bucyrus Center 138 kV Transmission Line Extension Project, Public Utilities Commission of Ohio Case No. 
18-1389-EL-BLN.  
 
The Letter of Notification to construct, operate and maintain this facility is pending before the OPSB. We 
ask that this Letter of Notification be made available to the public. We are also communicating with 
landowners in the project area.  
 
Please contact me at (614) 552-1134 or jkdemaree@aep.com. I would be happy to answer any questions 
concerning this project. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Joe Demaree 
Project Outreach Specialist 

mailto:jkdemaree@aep.com
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NOTICE OF PROPOSED MAJOR UTILITY FACILITY
AEP Ohio Transmission Company Inc. (AEP Ohio Transco), an
affiliate of AEP Ohio, proposes plans to build approximately
4.5 miles of 138-kilovolt (kV) transmission line in Richland
and Crawford counties. The project, announced in August as
the Sharon Township – Vernon Township Transmission Line
Project, has been filed with the Ohio Power Siting Board
(OPSB) as the Howard-Fostoria and Howard-Bucyrus Center
138 kV Transmission Line Extension Project.

The purpose of the project is to upgrade electric transmis-
sion facilities in northern Ohio to support an independent
power producer. The project involves building approximately
one-half mile of 138-kV transmission line. The line will
connect to the Howard Substation located off OH-61. The
project also involves adding about 4 miles of new wires to
existing steel lattice towers. The majority of the transmission
line will be located on land owned by AEP Ohio in Sharon
Township in Richland County, and Vernon Township in
Crawford County. The project will be an approximate $3
million investment. Construction is scheduled to begin in
early next year and be completed next fall.

AEP Ohio filed a Letter of Notification with the OPSB as the
Howard-Fostoria and Howard-Bucyrus Center 138 kV
Transmission Line Extension Project, Case No.
18-1389-EL-BLN. The Letter of Notification to construct,
operate and maintain this facility is pending before the OPSB.

The OPSB will accept motions to intervene in the Letter of Notification up to 10 days following the publication date of this notice. The requirements to intervene can
be found in Rule 4906-2-12 of the Ohio Administrative Code. Motions should be addressed to Ohio Power Siting Board, 180 E. Broad St., Columbus, Ohio, 43215-3793
and must cite Case No. 18-1389-EL-BLN.

The accompanying map shows the project area. Please note that this map should be used only as a general guide due to its reduced scale and limited detail. Copies
of the actual Letter of Notification, including specific details about the location and construction, are available for public inspection at the following locations:

Bucyrus Public Library; 200 E. Mansfield St., Bucyrus, OH 44820
Mansfield/Richland County Public Library; 43 W. Third St., Mansfield, OH 44902
Marvin Memorial Library; 29 W. Whitney Ave., Shelby, OH 44875
Ohio Power Siting Board; 180 E. Broad St., Columbus, Ohio, 43215-3793, (866) 270-6772, contactopsb@puc.state.oh.us

Electronic versions of the Letter of Notification are available at http://www.aeptransmission.com/ohio/ and on the Ohio Power Siting Board website at
http://opsb.ohio.gov. Search under pending cases for Case No. 18-1389-EL-BLN.

The following local city and county government officials have been served with a copy of the application as required the Ohio Power Siting Board regulations:

Crawford County Board of Commissioners, Mr. Doug Weisenauer, Ms. Jenny Vermillion, Mr. Mo Ressallat
Crawford County Engineer, Mr. Mark Baker Crawford County Soil and Water, Mr. Mike Hall
Vernon Township Trustees, Mr. William Muntis, Mr. Chad Neise, Mr. Robert Finney, Ms. Robin Hipsher
Richland County Board of Commissioners, Ms. Marilyn John, Mr. Darrell Banks, Mr. Tony Vero
Richland County Engineer, Mr. Adam Gove Richland County Soil and Water, Mr. John Hildreth
Sharon Township Trustees, Mr. Dale Schroeder, Mr. James Metzger, Mr. Edward Schumacher, Ms. Ursula Esterline

If you are a local, city or county government official and would like an electronic or hard copy of the Letter of Notification, please contact Joe Demaree at the infor-
mation listed below.

To ask a question or make a comment about the project, please call (614) 552-1134 or send an email inquiry to jkdemaree@aep.com. Mail inquiries may be sent to
the following address:

AEP Ohio
Attention: Joe Demaree
700 Morrison Road
Gahanna, Ohio 43230
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Is your business keeping up 
with digital?

We’ll help you get a clearer 
picture.

No one knows Central Ohio and reaches your 
customers in more places and more ways - 
including search, email, print, mobile, and 
social media. Media Network of Central Ohio 
has the right angles to make your business 
look its best.

OhioMediaSolutions@gannett.com 

OhioMediaSolutions.com

Email

Visit
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DaILY GLoBE

Dear Abby: I have been
married to a wonderful man
for 17 years. The drawback
is he's a workaholic. We
have not spent even one day
together doing something
fun in more than 10 years. 

We both work full-time
and live on a small farm.
My husband is a carpenter.
He collects tractors and
works hay fields all summer
long. Because he comes in
late each evening, I often
eat dinner alone. On week-
ends, he's working on his
tractors or cutting and bal-
ing hay. 

I do see him a bit more
during the winter months,

but he thinks it's a waste of
time and money to go
somewhere nice for dinner
or take a weekend getaway.
When I do travel, it is with
my siblings because my
husband prefers to stay
home and work. 

I love him, but I'm begin-
ning to feel like I am not his
top priority. I am lonely for

his companionship. I just
don't know how to handle
this. He's pretty set in his
ways. Help. -- Withering in
Wisconsin 

Dear Withering: A hus-
band who is unwilling to
devote time to his wife
doesn't sound "wonderful"
to me. Perhaps you should
consider having a snack
after you return from work,
so you can have dinner with
him when he comes in. 

You appear to have a
communication problem.
Tell him what you want,
and don't be shy about it.
Say you love him but need
more of him than he has

given you for a long time.
He needs to know his wife
feels she's playing second
fiddle to his tractor collec-
tion. If he is unwilling to
listen, then you will have to
evaluate whether you want
to spend the rest of your life
"withering."

Dear Abby: I am married
to a successful mental
health professional, and I
applaud how you recom-
mend therapy or counseling
when it is called for. I have
noticed that some of your
readers have written, "I
tried it already, but it didn't
work." To these people, my
husband always says: 

"Therapists are like
shoes. Sometimes you need
to try on a few before you
find a good fit. And, like
shoes, you can grow out of
them and need new ones.
Sometimes you need a more
appropriate pair that match-
es a different lifestyle. (You
wouldn't go running in high
heels, or wear flip-flops to
business meetings.)

"Ask to TALK to poten-
tial therapists before hiring
one. Ask questions. Get a
feel for their personality
and style. Ask how they
might treat different issues
and what types of therapy
they practice, and inquire

about sliding-scale fees if
money is an issue. If a ther-
apist's style doesn't match
your needs, ask for a refer-
ral to someone else who
might be a better fit."

Abby, please encourage
your readers not to give up.
There is help out there for
everyone. -- Matt in
Maryland  

Dear Matt: I like your
spouse's analogy and sug-
gestions for finding a psy-
chotherapist who's a good
fit. Thank you for taking the
time to write and share the
wisdom.

Dear

Abby

Man with nose to grindstone can’t see wife’s unhappiness

RICHLAND COUNTY — Bruce
Phipps, Commander of the Richland
County Joint Veterans Counsel
announced an American flag would be
raised on Thursday, Oct 11, 2018 in front
of the Richland County courthouse at
6:00 p.m. to honor 4 deceased Richland
County brothers: James G. Dillon, Harry
J. Dillon, Paul E Dillon and Robert A.
Dillon.

James Glen Dillon served in the US
Army from Oct 27, 1941 to Oct 10 1945
serving as an Antiaircraft Arty Crewman
earning the rank of Sgt. E-5. James was
born April 22, 1918 and died July 9, 2001
and is buried in Mansfield Catholic
Cemetery.

Robert A. ‘Red’ Dillon served in World
War II with the US Army-Air Force from
11 June 1942 to 16 Feb 1946 serving as a
Radio Operator and Mechanic. Robert
was born Oct 1, 1920 and died Feb 2,
2006 and buried in the Mansfield
Catholic Cemetery.

Paul Eugene ‘Gene’ Dillon served in
the US Army from Mar 11, 1943 to Jan
30, 1946 serving as a certified parachutist
in the 1530th Airborne Anti-Aircraft
Battalion & earning the rank of Sergeant.

Paul was born Nov 19, 1922 and died Jan
9, 2001 and buried in Mansfield
Cemetery.

Harry Joseph Dillion a retiree of the US
Army with 20 years, serving from Sept
26, 1949 to Mar 1, 1970. He was also
Seaman First Class in the US Navy dur-
ing WWII. Harry served in WWII,
Korean and Vietnam Wars & was a recip-
ient of a Purple Heart. Harry was born
July 3, 1929 and died April 23, 1994 and
is buried in Mansfield Catholic
Cemetery.

The brothers were the sons of Paul D
and Virtlee O’Hearn Dillon. 

The Honored Veteran’s Flag will be
flown for 21 days at the Richland County
Administration Building after which the
Veteran’s name will be engraved on a
brass name plate and added to a plaque
listing those veteran’s honored in the
same manner already displayed on the
wall in the foyer of the Richland County
Administration Building.

The Joint Veterans Council of Richland
County operates the flag program.

To seek this special honor for a
deceased family veteran, contact Bruce
Phipps at 419-524-5844.

Flag raising
ASHLAND —  The

Ashland University
Department of Music is
producing its 43rd Annual
Madrigal Feaste slated for
Wednesday through
Sunday, Nov. 28 - Dec. 2,
2018 with each perform-
ance starting at 6:30 p.m.
in Redwood Hall. This
year Shelby resident,
Nicole Demers, a junior
theatre major will be in the
cast as the jester.

Demers is a 2016 gradu-
ate of Ohio Virtual
Academy.

Tickets for the Madrigal
Feaste go on sale to the
public on Monday, Sept.
24, at 12 p.m. Patrons are
reminded that this is a very
popular event and the box
office will be incredibly
busy.

Directed by Dr. Rowland
Blackley, director of
choral activities, the

Madrigal Feaste is a din-
ner theater based in 16th-
century England with con-
stant entertainment pro-
vided throughout the
evening. The Ashland
University Chamber
Singers perform ceremoni-
al music, Christmas carols
and madrigals while the
Madrigal Players present a
new comedic play along
with improvisational the-
atrics. Fanfare trumpeters,
the Court Jester, Butler
and Wenches round out the
cast. Performer costumes
are designed as authentic
reproductions of period
apparel; and the four-
course meal culminates
the flaming bread pud-
ding.

For those interested in
attending, tickets can be
purchased online at
www.ashland.edu/tickets.
Tickets for the event are

$28 for adults; $25 for
groups of 10 or more; and
$18 for children under 12.

Ashland University,
ranked in the top tier of
colleges and universities
in U.S. News and World
Report's National
Universities category for
2018, is a mid-sized, com-
prehensive private univer-
sity conveniently located a
short distance from Akron,
Cleveland and Columbus,
Ohio. Religiously affiliat-
ed with the Brethren
Church, Ashland
University (www.ash-
land.edu) deeply values
the individual student and
offers a unique education-
al experience that com-
bines the challenge of
strong, applied academic
programs with a faculty
and staff who build nurtur-
ing relationships with their
students.

on campus

Shelby resident involved in
Madrigal Feaste Production



 

 
 
AEP Ohio 
700 Morrison Road 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
 

 
October 3, 2018 
 
ATTN: IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR PROPERTY 
«OWNER__TENNANT» 
«ADDRESS» 
«City_St_Zip» 
 
 
RE: Letter of Notification 

Howard-Fostoria and Howard-Bucyrus Center 138 kV Transmission Line Extension Project 
Case No.: 18-1389-EL-BLN 

 
Dear Property Owner or Resident: 
 
You are receiving this letter because our records indicate that you own property or live near a proposed 
transmission line project.  The project, announced in August as the Sharon Township – Vernon Township 
Transmission Line Project, has been filed with the Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) as the Howard-
Fostoria and Howard-Bucyrus Center 138 kV Transmission Line Extension Project. 
 
The project involves: 

• Building approximately one-half mile of 138-kilovolt (kV) transmission line. The line will connect 
to the Howard Substation located off OH-61. 

• Adding about 4 miles of new wires to existing steel lattice towers. 
 
The purpose of this project is to upgrade electric transmission facilities in northern Ohio to support an 
independent power producer. Please see Page 3 of this document for key regulatory information 
associated with this project. 
 
The majority of the transmission line will be located on land owned by AEP Ohio in Sharon Township in 
Richland County, and Vernon Township in Crawford County. The project will be an approximate $3 
million investment.  Construction is scheduled to begin early next year and be completed next fall.  
 
You are encouraged to comment on this project by: 

• Calling Joe Demaree at (614) 552-1134 
• Sending an email to jkdemaree@aep.com 
• Sending your comments directly to the OPSB at 180 E. Broad St., Columbus, Ohio, 43215-3793. 

You may also contact the OPSB at (866) 270-6772 or contactopsb@puc.state.oh.us. (Note: 
Petitions to intervene in the OPSB process can be filed to the siting board up to 10 days 
following the public notice announcing the project). 

 
The map below shows the project area. Please note that this map should be used only as a general guide 
due to its reduced scale and limited detail.  
 
Feel free to contact me and I would be happy to answer any questions about this project. 
 
 
 
 

mailto:jkdemaree@aep.com


 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Joe Demaree 
Project Outreach Specialist 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
AEP Ohio 
700 Morrison Road 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
 

Howard-Fostoria and Howard-Bucyrus Center 138 kV 
Transmission Line Extension Project 

Regulatory Information Q&A 
 

 
AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc., (AEP Ohio Transco) has prepared and filed a Letter of Notification 
to the State of Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) for this proposed project. This filing is required when we 
make certain changes to our transmission facilities, according to Rule 4906-6-01, et. seq., of the Ohio 
Administrative Code. 
 
What is the name and docket number for this project filing?  
The company is filing this project with the OPSB as the Howard-Fostoria and Howard-Bucyrus Center 138 
kV Transmission Line Extension Project, Public Utilities Commission of Ohio Case No. 18-1389-EL-BLN.  
 
What happens now that the letter has been filed? 
The Letter of Notification to construct, operate and maintain this facility is pending before the OPSB. 
 
Where can I find physical copies of the Letter of Notification? 
Copies of the actual Letter of Notification, including specific details about the location and construction, 
are available for public inspection at the following locations: 

• Bucyrus Public Library, 200 E. Mansfield St., Bucyrus, OH 44820 
• Mansfield/Richland County Public Library, 43 W. Third St., Mansfield, OH 44902 
• Marvin Memorial Library, 29 W. Whitney Ave., Shelby, OH 44875 
• Ohio Power Siting Board, 180 E. Broad St., Columbus, Ohio, 43215-3793 

              (866) 270-6772 
               contactopsb@puc.state.oh.us 
 
Where can I find electronic copies of the Letter of Notification? 
Electronic versions of the Letter of Notification are available at http://www.aeptransmission.com/ohio/ 
and at the OPSB website at http://opsb.ohio.gov. Search under current cases for Case No. 18-1389-EL-
BLN. 
 

http://opsb.ohio.gov/
http://www.aeptransmission.com/ohio/
mailto:contactopsb@puc.state.oh.us












































This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities 

Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on 

11/2/2018 12:01:48 PM

in

Case No(s). 18-1389-EL-BLN

Summary: Notice (Proof of Compliance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07 and 4906-6-08) electronically
filed by Ms. Christen M. Blend on behalf of AEP Ohio Transmission Power Company, Inc.


